November 05, 2019

     
The November 05, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Richards, Beccue, Williams, Schultz

Trustees absent: None.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sasha Horner, Jeff Brooks with Grainland, Anthony Moore and John Frye with Republic Services.

Jeff Brooks addressed the board regarding the continuing progress and updates at Grainland. Ameren will bury power lines that are along Chicago between Pennsylvania and Western. A truss and conveyors will be going overhead of Chicago street with a clearance of approximately 26.5 feet. Schopp stated that he anticipated no issues with this.


Trustee Frazier and Trustee Beccue entered the meeting.


Brooks exited the meeting.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to approve both the 10.01.19 and 10.15.19 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.


Chief Weseloh addressed the board. Over 25 pounds of prescription medication was turned in to the DEA for the Drug Takeback Program. A fox has been reported multiple times from residents. The Village cannot handle the capture of the fox nor will Animal Control. A licensed trapper has been contacted. Olympia High School and Middle School students were evacuated to Minier Christian Church and St. Johns Church. Hopedale and Mackinaw Police Departments and Minier Fire Departments assisted with this. Weseloh attended the International Association of Chiefs of Police Conference in Chicago. He received very good information and the Vendor Fair was exceptional. There was discussion regarding the new cannabis laws and what route the Village will be taking.  Sample ordinances will be distributed and action needs to be taken soon. HR rules and regulations will need to be reviewed and updated, as well. There was further discussion on zero tolerance. Solar Panels were discussed, as well. The Village is working towards getting an ordinance and permit fees in place. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.  The Crosswalk at Stringtown and School was discussed again. The various options for lights and sidewalks were discussed. Pedestrian activated lights seem more favorable.
Schopp addressed the board. A leak was found at Johnson Heights. Water loss is down to 15% even after flushing mains. The project at Westside Park is coming to a close. Benches and picnic tables have been assembled and installed. Trees have been replaced that died. Fixtures and lights have been completed. There is still some work to do on the wiring for the pavilion but that is not a requirement for the grant. Public Works has also been reading meters and taking water samples. The new plow is on the truck and ready to use. Schopp discussed the current water rates for the Village and stated that Illinois Rural Water pointed out that our rates are extremely low. Slip lining and needed maintenance to the water tower were discussed.

A Motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Frazier to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed. General Fund $20,772.13; Operation and Maintenance $11,481.85; Imig Park Fund $34,268.71. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.
A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve Mileage Reimbursement for Heidi Mugler in the Amount of $206.36 for the Municipal Clerks of Illinois Conference. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve Mileage Reimbursement for Sasha Horner in the Amount of $120.74 for Ameren Business Conference. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve Mandy Hoeft as a Part-Time Office Assistant in the Clerk’s Office at a Salary of $15.00 per hour. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.
A Motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Frazier to Accept the Bid for Solid Waste Removal and Disposal from Republic Services Subject to Resolution of Terms and Entry into Agreement Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.

The Clerk addressed the board and stated that the second property tax distribution has been received in the amount of $86,324.43. The Village has until December 3 to fill the vacancy left by Trustee Devine. The Loss Control specialist at IMLRMA was spoken to regarding winter signage.  The need for a camera at the recycling drop off was discussed. The current phone system being used is not functioning correctly and has become obsolete. A quote was obtained for a new system and will be budgeted for in the new fiscal year. The Clerk’s Office will be meeting with General Code, a codifying company, on November 8. Sterling Codifiers was bought out by American Legal and the office will be following up with them, as well. 

A motion to adjourn at 8:36 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Richards.
Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Clerk 
